
 Richard A. Starr, Council Member Ward 5 
Blaine A. Griffin, Council President Ward 6 

 
James D. DeRosa, Director, Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects 

Richard J. Switalski, P.E., Administrative Manager 
Division of Engineering and Construction 

 
Invite you to participate in the 

Carnegie Avenue Rehabilitation Project – Phase 1 
(East 55th Street to East 79th Street)  

       Public Information Presentation 
 

 
When: October 3, 2023; 5:00 pm – 7:00 pm 
 
Where: Cleveland Foundation, 6601 Euclid Avenue, Cleveland, Ohio 44103 
  
What: To provide feedback from question/comments asked at the first Design 

Public Meeting, which occurred on May 10, 2023 
 
The proposed improvements include: 
 

 Full and partial depth pavement repairs as needed, and complete asphalt resurfacing  
 New sidewalk, ADA-compliant curb ramps and drive aprons as necessary 
 Replacement of an existing 8” water main with a 12” water main from East 55th Street to 

East 65th Street.  Replacement of an existing 8” water main with a new 8” water main 
from East 65th Street to East 79th Street. 

 Narrowing of the roadway and expanding the sidewalk under the Norfolk Southern Bridge 
with one lane in each direction separated by a two-way left turn lane 

 Replacement of existing catch basins as needed 
 Adding a high visibility crosswalk and Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons (RRFB) north 

of the Private Drive at 6555 Carnegie Avenue 
 Signal upgrades at East 71st Street 
 Removal of signal and crossing east of East 77th Street and adding a RRFB west of East 

77th Street  
 Adding medians & RRFBs to improve crossings at 6555 Carnegie and west of East 77th 

Street 
 Removing concrete tree lawns and replacing with grass tree lawn in certain areas and 

coordinating with Urban Forestry to add trees where feasible 
 

Construction Cost: $9.6 million 
Funding Sources: Ohio Public Works Commission-Issue 1, City Road & Bridge Bonds and 
Public Utility Funds 
Schedule: Bids will be submitted in late October 2023.  Construction is expected to start in 
late March 2024 and be completed in mid-2025. 

 


